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December 16, 2015
The Honorable Isiah Leggett

Montgomery County Executive

Executive Office Building

101 Monroe Street

Rockville, Maryland 20850

Dear Mr. Leggett,

For many years now, the Olney community has looked forward to the day that it would have its own Civic Center and Town Commons, both for various public uses that can contribute to the vibrancy of our community, and as a gathering place for important community events.  As far back as the creation of the Olney Master Plan, a need has been identified for such a center.  This Civic Center and Town Commons concept has broad support in the community.  The Greater Olney Civic Association (GOCA) has been on the record for over 15 years in support of such a concept.

The Olney community is acutely aware that given the current fiscal situation, but we also are aware that unless planning takes place now, the vision that we have for a community center will never become a reality.  The concept of the Civic Center and Town Commons has been long been led by an active and dedicated Olney Town Center Advisory Committee. There is increasing recognition, however, that if the Civic Center and Town Commons is ever to become a reality, there first needs to be a professional feasibility study performed, a task beyond the skillset of volunteers.  GOCA therefore asks that you include in the upcoming Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) a feasibility study to consider the location, scope, and cost of such a Civic Center and Town Commons.  There is broad support for this concept, as reflected in a resolution adopted by GOCA at its December 8 meeting:

Resolution
Whereas the Greater Olney Civic Association (GOCA) is on record since 2000 in request of County action to create a Civic Center to house a mix of public uses within the town center; and
Whereas the Olney Master Plan has identified the need for “…a major public open space that would serve as a town commons, and…a civic center that would house the various public services currently located in and around the Town Center”; and 
Whereas the Olney Town Center Advisory Committee has conducted a community survey to identify the current use needs of numerous local organizations soon to be released under the title Concept Plan for an Olney Civic Center and Town Commons; and
Whereas the concept of a Civic Center and Town Commons has the support of Council Member Nancy Navarro, the Mid-County Citizens Advisory Board, and the District 14 and 19 state legislative teams; and 
Whereas a facility planning study is usually the first course of action for County public facility projects
GOCA hereby requests that the County Executive include in the 2017-2022 Capital Improvement Program plan a feasibility study to consider the location, scope, and cost for an Olney Civic Center and Town Commons.

The Olney community is a thriving one, where residents take great pride in contributing to making it a great place in which to live and work.   We have our own identity and deserve a place to gather for public meetings and to celebrate on special occasions.  Including a feasibility study in the CIP for an Olney Civic Center and Town Commons Center not only would be an important first step in making such a vision a reality, but it would signal to the Olney community that the County recognizes and honors the community that Olney has become, and continues to strive to be. 
Sincerely,
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Matt Quinn

Chair, Public Policy & Community Affairs Committee
cc:
Montgomery County Council
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